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SPECIAL MEETING OF THE 
COMMISSIONERS OF ELECTIONS 

HELD ON MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2009 
AT 10:30 A.M. 

42 BROADWAY, 6th FLOOR COMMISSIONERS’ ROOM 
NEW YORK, NY 10004 

 
PRESENT: Secretary Julie Dent 
 
Commissioners Araujo, Polanco, Schacher, Silie, Soumas, Stupp 
 
Marcus Cederqvist, Executive Director 
George Gonzalez, Deputy Executive Director 
Pamela Perkins, Administrative Manager 
Steven H. Richman, General Counsel 
John Owens, Jr., Director, Campaign Finance Enforcement 
Troy Johnson, Coordinator, Candidate Records Unit 
Tom Sattie, Associate Staff Analyst, Candidate Records Unit 
John O’Grady, Chief, Voting Machine Technician 
Christopher Manos, Temporary Attorney, Office of the General Counsel 
Diana Scopelliti, Temporary Attorney, Office of the General Counsel  
____________________________________________________________ 

 

Secretary Dent called the meeting to order at 11:16 A.M. 

 

Secretary Dent stated that the Board called for an emergency 

meeting because there is a concern in Bronx County.  She explained that 

the Candidate Records Unit (CRU) staff will report on their materials.  

 

Secretary Dent convened the Hearings relating to consider the 

candidacy of Eric Stevenson as a Candidate for Delegate to the 
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Democratic Judicial Convention for the 12th Judicial District from the 79th 

Assembly District, Bronx County in the September 15, 2009 Primary 

Election.  

 

There were no appearances. 

 

Thomas Sattie, Associate Staff Analyst in the Candidate Records 

Unit, explained the documents to the Commissioners regarding the 

hearings.  After discussion, Secretary Dent inquired if the Board has time to 

place the candidate back on the ballot by the September 15, 2009 Primary 

Election.  Mr. Sattie reported that he alerted the printing company about 

this issue and the ballots will be printed in time for the election.  The Deputy 

Executive Director stated that he discussed this matter and a contingency 

plan for the Bronx Borough Office.   

 

Commissioner Silie stated for the record that all of the relevant 

parties have been notified of today’s hearing and the Board will be true to 

make sure that the candidate is put back on the ballot. 

 

Commissioner Silie made a motion to put candidate Eric Stevenson 

back on the ballot for the September 15, 2009 Primary Election. 
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Commissioner Polanco seconded the motion, which was adopted 

unanimously.  

 

Commissioner Soumas moved to adjourn the hearings.  

Commissioner Schacher seconded the motion, which was adopted 

unanimously.   

 

 

 


